Short Reports from Sub-Committees

August 2020

Planning 

· No new planning applications of any note within our ward this past month.
· 89 Constitution St EH6 7AS. LLCC had objected to a revised application (20/00272/FUL) to convert the existing offices at this site into nine new dwelling flats, and the council's Development Management Sub-committee refused to grant it permission (03/06/20). On 30 July, the applicant lodged an appeal against this decision – PPA-230-2314 – and it will now be determined by the Scottish government's Planning and Environmental Appeals Division (DPEA). Watch this space.

· Stead's Place. A zoom meeting with Drum Properties to hear of their revised plans for the Steads Place site took place on 18/08/20. An outline of their plans is on their website. Through questins and discussion, we learned more details.

· Seafield: Connecting Coastal Communities held a Zoom meeting on 13/07/2020 with a range of local MPs, MSPs and Councillors.  General commitment to supporting the idea of a coordinated ‘Master Planning approach to the development on the site, rather than ‘piecemeal’. Also a a second meeting between S:CCC and City of Edinburgh Council and a number of discussions between the 4 Community Councils. 

Transport and Traffic

· Email sent to all Leith and Leith Walk councilors and members of the Transport and Environment Committee to ask for a review of the closure of Links Gardens, prompted by the congestion caused by displaced traffic from there and all the many other closed roads in Leith.

· Email correspondence with CEC’s Steven Blacklaw to ask about possible improvements to the junction at Easter road, which is not working well – long traffic tailbacks. He got the timing of the traffic lights changed to longer, so more vehicles can get round into Duke Street each time. This still needs to be evaluated.

· CCTT meeting on 30/07/2020  Minutes will go on our web site shortly. (This  link is to LCCC site  Community Councils Together on Trams/Trams Team meeting, 30 July 2020We remind CC members that any queries regarding the trams project could be lodged with AH and/or AM for raising with the tram team at these meetings which typically take place on the last Thursday of the month. Next meeting due on 27/08. 


Seafield Sewage Works
Stakeholders Meeting 
An online meeting was Chaired by Ben Macpherson with representatives from Scottish Water, Veolia, MP’s, SEPA, LLRA, COEC and LLCC. LLCC and LLRA were given time to explain how bad the recent stench has been for local residents especially during lockdown when people were effectively trapped in their homes. We gave them figures of reports and comments made. The responses from the public bodies was really acceptance of what Veolia told them and COEC and SEPA confirmed that no action had been required against the operator. Veolia’s community engagement contact said that she’d offered to come to my house but that was to do with the gas smell created by NWH who are situated on an area beside Seafield. I made the point that she was the first person to contact me from Veolia and only to confirm they had reported NWH for their smell. She made no apology for the smell of sewage. Veolia gave us the usual power point pointing out their green credentials and community work. 
The next meeting which is scheduled for Autumn will be the important one because Scottish Water will tell us how the ‘no regrets’ funding will be used at the plant.
